
County of Sullivan Industrial Development Agency 
 

Name of Project:  FSH Lodge at Neversink, LLC & 7491 State 
Route 55 Property Co., LLC 
April 11, 2022 – Monday, 8:30 AM 

 
Town of Neversink Town Hall, 273 Main Street, Grahamsville, 

Sullivan County, New York 
 

 
In attendance: 
Brenda Devore, Supervisor’s Assistant, Town of Neversink 
Ken Walter, Grahamsville, NY 
Jennifer Flad, IDA 
 
Ms. Flad opened the public hearing at approximately 9:05 AM.  
 
Those in attendance agreed to dispense with the reading of the public hearing notice. 
 
Mr. Walter asked for more information on the project. Ms. Flad directed him to the narrative at 
the end of the Application for more details.  
 
Mr. Walter commented on the cost to the Town of Neversink associated with the proposed 
mortgage tax exemption, and the cost to the Town and the County associated with the 
proposed sales tax exemption. 
 
He commented that he would like to see more details on the number of persons to be hired for 
each position identified in the “Jobs” section of the Application, and clarification on an acronym 
used in this section.  
 
He expressed that the estimated value of real property tax abatement should be included in the 
Application, rather than indicating “to be determined.” 
 
He commented on the estimated salaries and noted a lack of available affordable housing in the 
Town of Neversink. 
 
With respect to the Cost-Benefit Analysis, he commented that he does not believe the 
additional sales taxes included in the “Benefits” section will all relate to expenditures in Sullivan 
County. 
 



He handed out a sheet (attached hereto) including his calculations relating to wages to be 
paid, proposed IDA tax abatements, new school and municipal costs, and project income.  He 
commented that he feels jobs should pay wages and salaries that exceed thresholds for 
public subsidies.  He further commented that the Cost-Benefit Analysis should include a 
unit cost.  He stated that he supports the redevelopment of the former New Age 
Health Spa but does not support the proposed IDA abatements.  Finally, he stated that he 
believes businesses should ensure their models can sustain their overhead costs without 
tax incentives, and if not, those businesses should adapt their business models. 

Separately, Mr. Walter commented on the absence of Board members at today’s hearing. 

There being no further comment, Ms. Flad closed the public hearing at approximately 9:16 AM. 
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